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|4 September 2011

Committee Secretary

Parliamentary Joint Committee on the

Australian Commission for Law Enforcement Integrity
PO Box 6100

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Dear Secretary

I am writing to you to clarify evidence that I provided to the Committee on
19 August 2011 as part of the inquiry into integrity testing. This clarification
relates to evidence recorded at page 11 of the Proof Committee Hansard.

The Committee Chair asked about the membership of the Australian New Zealand
Policing Advisory Agency (ANZPAA) Integrity Testing Practitioners Committee (the
AITPC). I indicated that the policing representatives on the AITPC were the heads
of their respective professional standards units. However, the AITPC is generally
attended by those practitioners actually running integrity testing programs
(equivalent to the Coordinator or Team Leader level within the AFP). The heads of
policing professional standards units attend the ANZPAA Integrity Forum; the AITPC
sits underneath that Forum.

I apologise to the Committee for the lack of clarity on this issue in my verbal
evidence.

Yours sincerely

LG

Assistant Commissioner Leanne Close
National Manager Human Resources



